
 
 
 
 

January 25, 2021 
 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attn: Filing Center 
201 High Street S.E., Suite 100 
P.O. Box 1088 
Salem, OR  97308-1088 
 
RE: UM 1930 PGE Community Solar Program Purchase Agreement 
 
Portland General Electric Company (PGE) submits proposed changes to PGE’s 
Community Solar Program Purchase Agreement. 
 
PGE makes this filing to add clarifying language to the Purchase Agreement with a 
requested effective date of, February 24, 2021. PGE and OPUC Staff have agreed on 
language clarifying the treatment of energy deliveries prior to Commercial Operation 
Date, and outlining the compensation structure for Unsubscribed Energy. Additionally, 
PGE is correcting contract references that pointed to incorrect sections of the contract.  
 
Additional changes include clarification of the rights and obligations of PGE and Project 
Managers as they relate to Start-Up Test Energy. Specifically, the proposed language 
permits a Project Manager to deliver, and requires PGE to purchase, Start-Up Test 
Energy for a period not to exceed 90 days, as early as 90 days prior to the Project’s 
Scheduled Commercial Operations Date. PGE intends the proposed revisions to provide 
clarity on the terms of delivery and purchase of Start-Up Test Energy. The proposed 
revisions reflect input from Commission Staff. 
 
A courtesy redline of the changes is included as Attachment A. 
 
Please direct questions or comments regarding this filing to Santiago Beltran Laborde, 
(503) 464-7902.  Please direct all formal correspondence and requests to the following 
email address pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com 
 

Sincerely, 
 

\s\ Robert Macfarlane 
 
Robert Macfarlane 
Manager, Pricing and Tariffs 

 
Enclosures 
cc:  Service List – UM 1930 

Portland General Electric 
121 SW Sa lmon Street· Portland, Ore. 97204 




